Minutes
Royal Burgh of Kilrenny, Anstruther & Cellardyke Community Council
Monday 10th February 2020, 7.30pm | Meeting called to order by Chairman Andy Peddie
In Attendance
Andrew Peddie, Lorna Jones, Gillian Maclaren, Lindsay McKinstray, Susan Gay, Alistair McLeod, Gail Sorley, Kelly Scott, Louise McEwan, Neil Anderson, Sean Blake, Cllr Bill Porteous, Cllr John Docherty, two members of the public 
Apologies: Daryl Wilson, Alec Hay, Cllr Holt
Approval of minutes
January Minutes reviewed and proposed as an accurate record by Lorna and seconded by Susan.
Declaration of interest
· No declaration of interest made
Police report
PC Peter Holmes attended and informed the group that since their last attendance there had been 962 calls in NE Fife, 32 relating to our ward and of the eight crimes recorded, two were drink driving offences and the others theft, vandalism and assault.
Regarding on going anti -social behaviour (vehicle noise) at Skeith Health Centre, they are continuing to monitor the situation and engage with those in the area. The team have a good local knowledge of vehicles and drivers. Speedgun sites have been at the boundaries between Anstruther/Pittenweem and Anstruther/Kilrenny. They are keen to set up a community speedwatch and require volunteers. Probationers have been accompanying officers where possible to broaden experiences. 

Cllr Porteous asked for clarification of penalties; speeding £100/3 points, drivers found to be using their phone faced £200 fine/6 points.

Member of the public asked about the forged/fake bank notes that had been found in circulation. CID are investigating and PC Holmes alerted members to the ‘Ring in the changes’ scam where local businesses are targeted asking to change notes but are distracted and conned into handing over more money than they realise. Member of the public also asked what station opening hours at St Andrews are; desk generally staffed Monday-Friday 8am-5pm. Public encouraged to use 101 to report non-emergency incidents.

Cllr Docherty asked for clarification of which notes were fake, has been an issue with the ‘Big Ben’ on some £5 polymer notes rubbing off but these are still genuine notes.

Gillian asked PC Holmes if the primary school could borrow ‘wee people’ stand up signs to trial as a means of discouraging careless/dangerous parking around the school. This will be arranged.

PC Holmes advised that they aim to attend 50% of our meetings, as availability allows and will send a police report in their absence if they cannot attend.

Questions from the public
Member of the public attended to inform CC of the removal of trees by a resident from the area alongside the hockey pitch which is beside the primary school playground (backing onto Lindsay Berwick Place). A tree was first removed In May 2019 but there is no record of this being asked for or approved by the primary or secondary school or the council. A second tree was cut down on 9 February 2020 and other trees/hedging hacked away. Fife Council confirm there was no authorization for this to happen and an enforcement officer will be sent to visit the site. Cllr Docherty will contact tree officer. CC agreed that this was not acceptable; the area has been a well used area for local children to play in a natural environment on the way home from school which benefits health and wellbeing. Also agreed that mature trees should be being protected and vital as part of our landscape.
Action: Cllr Docherty

Member of CC to liaise with enforcement officer?

Member of the public thanked CC for organising local poppy appeal collection efforts.

Also asked if any further progress with Common Good Fund. Andy advised that Cllr Holt has been pursuing this but had no further new information to share at the time of our last meeting.

Road at old bus depot- member of public raised that warning signs should be in place for new road layout and that precedent for such signs had been set in area as new road layout signs erected to indicate new zebra crossings by old Waid which were put up are still in place and should have been removed by now. 

Action: Cllr Porteous to follow up new road layout, markings & signage

Stepping stones- member of public asked if community could see plans for repairs and draw on local knowledge and expertise to ensure next repair is long lasting (e.g. increase gap between stones slightly?). Gillian advised that Cllr Holt had sent an update on repairs in her absence (that FC will undertake but will require compliant weather/tide conditions) and will ask her to liaise further regarding plans and community input as appropriate.

Action: Cllr Holt

New access to Bankie Park- member of public asked if there will be poles put in place at opening to prevent vehicular access to park. Member of CC indicated that they believed this had been done very recently.
Buckie House corner, potholes- member of public stated that a long term, better thought out plan was required in order to improve surface of the road and prevent the frequency of potholes which are damaging to cars as well as safety concern due to cars trying to avoid them.

Several members of the community have indicated that they have already reported the potholes as have local councillors. Cllr Docherty suggested that anyone reporting a road defect also take photos.

Section 75 money- member of public asked if option to invest money rather than have to spend it had been explored. Lorna confirmed that this had been asked but that the response from FC was that it must be spent on improving greenspace in the community and could not be invested in the way suggested. 

Guest speaker
RAYNET unable to attend this month but hope to join our March meeting and update CC on their work. RAYNET provided radio support during the community Christmas event and are well placed to support the community in a number of situations which we look forward to finding out more about.
Environmental matters
Ali advised that Climate Action Plan to be published later this month.
Lorna advised that coastal path at Kilrenny Mill needs care to pass due to amount of rocks/seaweed on it after recent weather. Susan informed that Castle St beach similar and Lindsay confirmed Billowness beach also affected.
Secretary’s report
Daryl & Lindsay contacted enforcement officer re: wall in East Forth St as per last month’s minutes, to date no update has been forth coming from FC.
Numerous email communication from other Community Councils re: changes to FC planning portal. Dunfermline CC have intimated that they are going to progress matter to parliament level. We have submitted strong objections to changes and have received standard response from FC states that changes have been implemented and will stay.

Email to Colin Stirling re: update on outstanding repairs to road at Buckie House corner and also to establish plan/timescale for pavement repair at Caddies’ Burn, to date no response.

Email sent to Bill Liddle at FC as Anstruther PS access road has clearly not been added to gritting route as agreed in December. Awaiting response.

Cllr Docherty will pursue

Email to Brenda Michie- Housing management officer- in response to request for a contact in local floral group re: broken planter at Elizabeth Place, Lindsay’s details have been forwarded.  Andy suggested that if money available, floral group could replace if residents agreed to provide manpower. Lorna suggested AIA may have knowledge of where existing planter came from.

Treasurer’s report
Bank statement at end of January 2020: £65,603.13
Paid in: £129 from V-dolls, donation to Christmas event fund

£15.90 from Sweetie Shop donation to Christmas lights fund
Paid out: £880 to Pathhead

£200 to Pathhead, allotment planters

£19.50 to ENCT for hall hire

£45.70 to Lindsay for catering at Floral group thank you gathering

Councillor’s report
Cllr Porteous shared public information notice re: coronavirus and urged public to be vigilant and be aware.
Lifeboat Planning application now live and Cllr Porteous believes community consultation should take place regarding current site.

Cllr Porteous shared that there was a letter to the editor in the Courier re: replacement Ladywalk care home and that work was continuing in securing a suitable site.

Also shared that after a very long process, Barnett’s bakery had now moved production to their new site by the Co-op and wished them well.

Cllr Docherty reiterated the changes to planning process and visibility of comments etc.

Out of Hours group meeting 12 February. Data shows that plans to have a car in NE Fife is not happening despite assurances.
Andy asked all CC members to look at the lifeboat station plans and advise by end of the week any concerns/comments. Lindsay, Andy, Daryl and Gillian will then meet to formulate CC response to planning. General consensus is that CC would fully support plans for the new building but would allow time for all to view documents before making formal decision. Lindsay suggested a consultation on current site future use would tie in well to upcoming Place standard consultation.
Place Standard- Community Consultation 
Proposed date 21 March. Lindsay has met with Caroline Berry (community worker) and she proposed two short meetings/drop in sessions and suggested dropping into existing community groups would offer a breadth of opinion.
Suggest that CC have a ‘run through’ at next meeting to familiarize with the place standard and inform how sessions will run. 

Cllr Holt had suggested that David Brown from Crail could be invited to attend workshop and share experience. Cllr Porteous advised that the local plan informs Fife Council’s local development plan so can be influential. 

Feedback from other groups
Floral group:
Will meet next month, nothing to report at present.

Silverdykes Liaison Committee:
Next meeting is on 5th March.

Ramp at Bankie Park (proposed by member of community some time ago but put on hold due to Ladywalk situation previously) has been completed.
ENCC Forum:
Next meeting 19th March at Cameron Village Hall. Any CC members welcome to attend and agenda items sought. Neil expressed interest in attending.

Harbour:

Dredger still operating, work was planned to last several weeks.

Social media group:
Meeting 20 February at 1.30. Gillian reminded all members to please share/pass on any details which could be publicised on our pages. Susan asked if the TRA meetings (first Wednesday of each month) could be advertised.
Multi use Path group:

Street lighting on Cellardyke church link completed
Pantile roof repairs now completed to acceptable standard on bus stop at Kilrenny

Landowner beside Co-op has agreed in principle to plans for route of path

Cllr Porteous thanked those who had brought the poor repair to Kilrenny bus stop to attention of the council as the previous work was not acceptable.

Murray Library Trust:
Trustees have recently awarded a grant to the Active Schools Group at Waid Academy to help pay for new equipment, transport to sporting events and coaches to run clubs.

A studio at Murray Studios is available for rent from 1st March as one tenant is moving to larger premises as her business has expanded.

Notice on available unit to be shared on social media

Action: Gillian to post details on Anstruther info facebook page

Anstruther & Cellardyke Tenant and Residents Association:

Susan informed group of TRA updates. Walkabout in 2019 highlighted issues and all jobs noted have since been completed (lights at Cellardyke church link, flooding at Venus Place, condition of wall at St Ayles given as examples). They will be producing a leaflet to information which will be distributed. The TRA meets on the first Wednesday of every month in the lower town hall learning hub and meeting are attended by housing officer, FC representatives, NEFTRA rep, Housing association and councilors are all invited and are accountable for action /inaction on points raised and have to report back at future meetings. The group can be found on facebook or contacted by email acrgfife@gmail.com. A further walkabout will be carried out at a later dates. Susan encouraged community to contact them with any issues needing addressed. Andy suggested that TRA be added to the agenda along with other groups for future meetings.

Susan advised that the service is keen to recycle as much as they can from the demolition of Mayview flats and any groups interested (e.g in fencing panels) who could repurpose items should contact Linda Michie.

Plan for demolition is that birds and bats surveys carried out in March, flats to come down around September.

Planning:

Lindsay advised that planning refused for 4G mast at Blyth Court, and she had contacted FC after workmen had been approached when digging a hole which they said was for testing ground for mast. FC confirmed to permission was given for this to happen. Urged anyone who saw anything else happening in relation to this to contact council. Lindsay has the application tracked and will be alerted to any changes/updates.
Phone boxes- Gillian confirmed that ENCT had put in application for adopting ‘phone boxes at John St and Shore St, Cellardyke. Louise confirmed that the paperwork had been submitted. On that basis, all CC agreed to object to removal of Shore ST, Anstruther phone box but agree to Milton Crescent/ Mayview Road site removals due to lack of use. 

Action: Gillian to complete form and send to BT/FC
AOCB
No other matters arising
Next meeting: Monday 9th March 2020
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